School Community Council Notes
Canyon View Elementary
 November 9 2021

Start time:  4:30 PM
Attendees:  Kierstin Draper, Natalie Smart, Jenny Heffner, Jennifer Anderton, Josh Henderson, Devon Jordan, Shannon Haley,  Michelle Van Dyken, Doug Draughan, Tami Dautel

Approval of Minutes/Follow up:  Natalie Smart made a motion to approve the October SCC minutes. Jenny  seconded the motion. It was approved unanimously. 

Business

-DIRS Update- Mrs. Draper talked about the fire evacuation we had yesterday. We were able to evacuate the building within 2 minutes. Mrs. Draper informed the council about how DIRS works. She talked about how the use of DIRS would have made the communication more efficient during our fire evacuation yesterday. Mrs. Draper informed us that the district has not been able to fund DIRS at this time because there has been a number of different issues that have been more pressing and costly at this time. Natalie Smart suggested to email the school board about the effectiveness of DIRS. 

-Review CSD school safety and digital citizenship report- Mrs. Draper provided the link to the school safety and digital citizenship report in last month’s agenda. This has not changed from last year. https://www.canyonsdistrict.org/safe-schools/

-Review of SNAP Plan- Mrs. Draper reviewed the SNAP plan for our school. Mrs. Draper showed maps of our school boundaries (they have changed a bit from last year). Last year we were able to get two new crossing guards. We also were able to get a sidewalk on the west side of the parking lot. Mrs. Draper is recommending that we put the request for security cameras as a top priority this year. Mrs. Draper shared that a group of parents have addressed a concern about the bus route on bus 1248. Devon motioned to move the security cameras to top priority. Shannon Haley seconded the motion. Natalie Smart motioned to move the 1248 bus route concern to a second priority. Josh Henderson seconded the motion. There has been a request to add additional sidewalks on 2325 E. A request to add speedbumps on Danish road has been added as well. Natalie brought up a request to add a speed limit sign in our parking lot.  

-District’s Digital Device Policy- Mrs. Draper shared with the council the beginning of our Digital Citizenship Plan (We will finish it in January). She will share the link. 

Next Meeting- January 25 (changed from 1/11) Devon Jordan made the motion to change the date. Jen Anderton seconded the motion to change the date to 1/25/22. 

End meeting time: 5:45 PM



